
Additional data for EC transaction #453692 that would not fit on the form

32. Additional remarks, continued

2450#, held test for 10 min. with 30# bleed off. Reset pkr @ 3320' & tested above pkr to 2450#, 
held for 10 min. with 30# bleed off. Notified drilling team of leak at DVT (-3352'). 12/8/18 RUWL 
RIH w/ CIBP & set @ 3420'. 12/9/18 RIH w/ 2-7/8" tbg & perform cmt squeeze w/17bbl spacer then 
cmt w/ 127sx (30bbl) PPC w/ additives 14.8ppg 1.33 yield, followed by 1sx (13bbl) PPC w/ additives 
10ppg, WOC. 12/10/18 RIH & tag cmt @ 2942', drill out cmt from 2942' to 3380', circ bottoms up to 
clean. Attempt to test 7-5/8” casing to 2157#, unsuccessful. 2nd attempt to test 7-5/8" casing to 
2000#, failed, losing pressure to the leak. 12/11/18 Perform sealant squeeze w/ 13bbl freshwater 
spacer then pump 12bbl of D264 and XE295 sealant, displace w/ 35bbl freshwater, WOC. 12/13/18 
Attempt to test 7-5/8" casing to 2157#, pressure up to 2000#, unsuccessful, test truck unable to 
pump sufficient volume to keep up with leak, discuss plan forward. 12/13/18 ND BOP, notify 
BLM-Michael Balliet of intent to skid rig to Corral Canyon 36-25 Fed Com 33H. 12/14/18 Release 
rig. 12/24/18 Notify BLM-Omar Alomar of intent to skid rig back to Corral Canyon 36-25 Federal Com 
31H & intent to test BOP. RU BOP, test @ 250# low 5000# high. 12/25/18 RIH w/ mill tooth BHA, 
drill cmt from 3380' to 3391', drill out CIBP @ 3420', circ bottoms up to clean out. 12/26/18 RIH 
w/ isolation packer & set @ 3353', pressure up & test 7-5/8" csg to 2157#, pressure bled off to 
960#, reposition packer @ 3348’, pressure up & test casing to 2000#, pressure bled down to 960#, 
unseat packer & POOH. PU Saltel casing patch, RIH & set top of csg patch @ 3338' & bottom of patch 
@ 3374'. Obtained prior approval on 12/17/18 from BLM-Mustafa Haque to run casing patch. 12/28/18 
Pressure test 7-5/8" casing to 2157# for 30 min, good test. 12/29/18 Drill new formation to 9830', 
perform FIT test to EMW=14ppg, 758psi, good test.


